
 

WALWORTH COUNTY 4-H JUNIOR LEADERS 
Monday, April 24, 2023 – 7:00 p.m.  

County Government Center 

AGENDA 
 
 

OPENING ACTIVITIES  
Call to Order—Xabier Bisabarros-Hudoc 
Pledges—Lucy Ehlen 
Secretary’s Report—Eloise Rohloff 
Treasurer’s Report--Connar Schell  
Extension Report--Debbie Harris 
Camp Counselor Team Report 
Ice Breaker/Game—Rosemary Markham 
 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS   
● Clover University Report—April 20 Attendees 
● Junior Leaders’ Promo Plans 
● Mystery Trip Plan Update 
● Junior Leaders’ Assn. T-shirt Design Discussion 
● Summer Event Counselor Sign-up 
● Upham Day Trip Sign-up—Details Coming Soon 
● Other? 

 
NEW BUSINESS  
● Escape Room Outing—July 13 

Register to attend by June 30 at:  https://go.wisc.edu/th12v0  
● Next Meeting:  July 24, 6:30-8:15 p.m.; Grad Recognition, Nature & Wildlife Night; Icebreaker by  

 Eloise Rohloff & Lucy Ehlen 
● Youth Leader & Club Reports 
● Other?  
 
ADJOURNMENT  

PROGRAM:  workshop Night  

 *Delicious No-bake Cheesecake with Fruit Décor--Eileen Grzenia 
 *Squirrel Feeder Construction --Rodney Lee  
 
REFRESHMENTS 

 
ANNOUNCEMENTS

 No Meeting in June.  

 July 13--Junior Leaders’ Assn. Escape Room Outing, Lake Geneva, 5:15-8:00 p.m. 

 July 24—Next Junior Leaders’ Assn. Meeting & 4-H Grad Recognition, County Govt. Center,  

  6:30 p.m. 

 

https://go.wisc.edu/th12v0


An EEO/AA employer, UW-Madison Division of Extension provides equal opportunities in employment and programming including Title VI, Title IX, the 
Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) and Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act requirements.   

 

 

 
Walworth County 4-H Junior Leaders Association Minutes 

Monday, March 27, 2023 
 
The March 27, 2023 Junior Leaders Association meeting was called to order by President Xabier 
Bisabarros-Hudoc at 7:02 pm and Xabier led the pledges. The minutes of the last meeting were read by 
Secretary Eloise Rohloff, moved by Matthew Markham, seconded by Eoin Martin, and approved. 
Treasurer Connar Schell read the financial report. The ending balance was $20,438.77 in the checking 
account. The report was moved by Wyatt Esch, seconded by Eoin Martin, and approved.  
 
The Extension Report was given by Debbie Harris. She mentioned that the House of Pork is looking for 
new leadership with the upcoming events this year to serve food. Janel is organizing a cultural cooking 
class. There is also going to be a Clover University session on June 15th. She also talked about the 4-H 
day camp that will be held on July 20th. Other trips coming up this year are the 4-H Science Explorers 
Trips and the Upham day trip for prospective camp counselors. There are also two YQCA trainings 
being planned in the upcoming months for livestock showers.   
 
Unfinished Business 
During unfinished business, there was a Space Camp scholarship request from Alaina Yates. We 
discussed and Eoin Martin moved to give her $300, Matthew Markham seconded, motion passed. Eoin 
Martin and Lily Leedle reported on the March 6th Clover University. Debbie gave an Escape Room 
Update. We discussed the restaurant for the Escape Room meeting. Eoin Martin moved to eat at Lake 
City Social, Matthew Markham seconded, and the motion was approved. A sign-up sheet was sent 
around for people who were planning to attend. We redid the motion, “Eoin Martin moved for the Junior 
Leaders to pay for the Escape room but not for dinner,” which was seconded by Rosemary Markham 
and passed. There was a sign-up sheet that went around for the Junior Leaders’ Promo Committee. A 
Zoom meeting will be held on April 6th at 7 pm to discuss ideas. Debbie gave an update on the Upham 
Woods Staircase Project and the Senior Leaders were voting on it that night. 
 
New Business  
In new business, Nancy Lee talked about the Mystery Trip for this year. We discussed themes for the 4-
H Day Camp and Debbie said they will be looking for people to teach classes or lead groups. We are 
looking for Junior Leader t-shirt design ideas and will be deciding on something soon. Next meeting, 
the activity is workshop night. We discussed the junior leaders' paying for the Squirrel Feeder 
Construction. Rosemary Markham moved to have junior leaders pay for the expenses, Scarlett Klietz 
seconded, and the motion was passed. The next meeting’s icebreaker will be led by Rosemary 
Markham. We then listened to some club reports. The Senior Leaders informed us that they paid for 
the rest of the expenses for the Upham Staircase Project. 
 
Scarlett Klietz moved to adjourn the meeting. Rosemary Markham made the second. The meeting was 
adjourned at 7:55 pm. The next meeting date is April 24th at 7 p.m. in the County Government Center. 
We then did Game Night led by Eloise Rohloff, Connar Schell, and Eoin Martin followed by a snack. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Eloise Rohloff, Secretary 
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Walworth County 4-H Junior Leaders Association Attendance 
Monday, March 27, 2023 

 
Club Attendees 
Big Foot Pioneers  
Elkhorn  
Flamethrowers  
Harvesters  
LaGrange Eloise Rohloff, Wyatt Esch 
Lake Beulah Matthew Markham, Rosemary Markham, Xabier Bisabarros-Hudoc 
Lakeland  
Linn Lily Leedle 
Richmond  
Ridge Prairie  
Sharon Barley Schell, Connar Schell 
Spring Prairie  
Springfield Eoin Martin, Jowe Wainwright-VanSchyndel, Ayden VanSchyndel 

Weston VanSchyndel 
Sugar Creek  
Valley View  
Walworth  
Whitewater Scarlett Klietz, Torianna Bellrichard 
Guests  
Extension Debbie Harris 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  


